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Welcome to our
new students!

Grady Swinburne, Matai Tallman-Clark, Marnie Clark, Kilian Tallman-Clark



Kia ora families and friends,

Welcome back to school for term 4 and welcome to our new students and families. It’s lovely to have
you at Argyll East School. Our current roll is a healthy 77. We hope you were all able to spend some
special time with your children during the break. The weather is brightening and everyone is happy
to be back at school. Students in Rūma Toru and Whā were excited to return and find new breakout
spaces built in their classrooms. They look great and will be well utilised by groups and individuals

needing some space. 

We have had our first meeting with our new board. Welcome to new members - Amanda Godinet,
Dan Butler and Courtney Hall (staff rep) and our reappointed members - Malcolm Campbell

(Presiding Member), Bevan Cameron and Axel Wakelin. Thank you for taking on this important role as
governors of our school. Christina continues as board secretary.

Well done and congratulations to all of our students and parents who were very enthusiastic
competitors and achieved some great results at athletics yesterday. Thanks to everyone who

supported the day. Miss Allen’s organisation was super and the staff made sure that the day ran
smoothly. Special thanks to our Home & School group for their mahi, and all of the families who
contributed beautiful baking for the stall. Thanks also to parents who supervised activities. We

appreciate you. A great team effort from our Argyll East school community resulting in a very
successful day. 

With the recent measles outbreak in parts of New Zealand, the Ministry of Education asks that we
share the following information with families:

Measles is very contagious and can make people of any age very sick.
Watch for measles symptoms – fever, cough, runny nose, sore eyes and a blotchy rash. 
If anyone in your whānau has measles symptoms keep them home and contact a doctor or
Healthline urgently on 0800 611 116.
Vaccination is the best protection from measles. Check all whānau are immunised. 

We have our working bee next Friday 17th October from 3pm.  Come along and help out if you can.
Bring secateurs, loppers, chainsaws and anything else that may be useful in our awesome gardens.

Many hands make light work. Hope you can make it!

Have a great week everyone,
Julie

Message from the Principal



Sport

Sports uniforms: 
Could all sports uniforms please be sent back to
school unless children play Summer Hockey and
Interschool Tennis.

Summer Hockey and Interschool Tennis: 
Starts Week 2, notices will be sent home with
children involved. 

October
Tuesday 14th           Ki-o-Rahi- Yr 7&8 
Thursday 16th        Ki-o-Rahi- Yr 5&6
Friday 17th               Working Bee    3pm-5pm
Sunday 19th            Targa Rally
Thursday 23rd        Primary Teachers Strike Day-  
                                        School not open
Friday 24th               Hawkes Bay Anniversary
Monday 27th            Labour Day

November
Thursday 13th          CHB Athletics
Friday 21st                 AES Clearing Sale

December
Tuesday 16th             Prizegiving
Wednesday 17th      Last Day of Term 4- 12pm Finish

Upcoming Events

Thumbs Up

To all of our families for supporting our
busy events time table, we really
appreciate you!
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